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PARISH COUNCIL NEWS 
 
KELLINGTON – A PLEASANT VILLAGE 
The Parish Council have had many compliments about the cleanliness of the village 
(thanks to all the litter pickers) how good the grassed areas and the hanging baskets 
looked and how the new street name signs have improved our environment. 
One thing that is constantly letting all of us down are the few residents who persist in 
allowing their dogs to foul our pavements. 
There is NO excuse for this - PLEASE PICK IT UP – you can then place it in any of 
the many litter bins that are dotted around our pleasant village. 
 
 
NOISE NUISANCE COMPLAINT – POSKITTS LTD 
Selby District Council have now concluded their investigations into the complaint of 
noise nuisance from operations at Poskitts Ltd. 
They have stated that “they are of the opinion that the noise does not amount to a 
statutory nuisance”. They have reached this conclusion having taken several factors 
into account including :  loudness, time of day, duration and frequency of noise and 
character of neighbourhood.  
Poskitts had made an application for planning permission to erect an acoustic fence 
but this application has now been withdrawn. 
 
 
KELLINGTON DEFIBRILLATORS 
MANY THANKS to Nigel Clayton for installing the defibrillators. There is one at The 
Red Lion and another coming to the village hall. 
THANKS to Sasha and Matt at The Red Lion for allowing us to put one on the front 
of the pub. Also to Lisa and the Red Lion staff and customers, Keith and Pauline at 
the Corner Shop and those individuals who made personal donations towards the 
cost of the defibrillators – THANK YOU. 
And THANK YOU to Eggborough Power Station who have paid for the defibrillator at 
the village hall. 
 
DEFIBRILLATOR AWARENESS SESSION 
Saturday 4th November at 11am in the village hall (same morning as the coffee 
morning). 
Steve Parker will be there to explain how easy it is to use a defibrillator, how it could 
help you to save a life or indeed help someone else to save your life! 
 
The Kellington defibrillators are linked to the Yorkshire Ambulance Service. When 
a 999 call is made, if a defibrillator is needed, the caller will be given the key code 
number to access the nearest one. 
 
 



 
KELLINGTON ALLOTMENTS 
The Parish Council would like to thank Euro Auctions for their kind donation of a 
secure storage facility to Kellington Allotments. There have been a couple of 
incidents of thefts at the allotment site over the past four years – this secure storage 
facility will ensure that that is all in the past. Many thanks, Euro Auctions. 
 
Are you interested in having an allotment for the next growing season? 
If so please contact John or Mary McCartney on 01977662558. 
 
 
PARISH COUNCIL WEBSITE 
Please visit the new Parish Council website at www.kellingtonpc.org.uk where you 
will find information such as minutes and agendas of meetings, newsletters and 
financial reports along with names and contact details of your Parish councillors. 
 
 
PARISH COUNCIL MEETINGS 
The meetings of the Parish Council are held on the first Wednesday of every month 
(except August and December) at 7.15 pm in the village hall.  
 
 
KELLINGTON CHURCH NEWS 
 
REMEMBRANCE SUNDAY  
 There will be a service of remembrance at 11am on Sunday 12th November at the 
memorial stone. 
CHURCH SERVICES 
Services are at 9.30am. On 1st 3rd and 5th Sundays at St Edmund’s Kellington.  
And 9.30 am on 2nd and 4th Sundays at All Saints Whitley. 
 
For enquiries about baptisms and weddings please contact Fr. Mike Marsh at The 
Vicarage, 1, Manor Farm Close, 01977 663553 or one of the Churchwardens:- 
Miss A. Procter – 01977661638 
Mrs M. Bradley – 01977661255 
 
The Kellington and Whitley churches website can be found at 
www.kellingtonwithwhitley.org.uk  
 
 
 
KELLINGTON GUIDES NEWS 
 
Kellington Guides would like to thank everyone who has supported them throughout 
the year. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
VILLAGE HALL NEWS 
 
WHEELIE BIN THEFT 
It is with great dismay that we have to report that the wheelie bin has been stolen 
from the village hall. The village hall committee put in an awful lot of VOLUNTARY 
hours to raise money to keep the hall in a desirable state to enable people from the 
village and elsewhere to make use of it. They DO NOT want to spend this hard 
come by money on a new bin which is, unfortunately, what has to be done. 
If you know of the whereabouts of the bin or have any idea what happened to it then 
please do your civic duty and report it to the relevant people. 
 
VILLAGE FAIR 
Many thanks to everyone who attended and helped at the village fair which was 
once again a great success and enjoyed by all. Valuable funds were raised for many 
causes. 
 
COFFEE MORNINGS 
The next coffee mornings will be on Saturday 4th November and Saturday 2nd 
December 10 – 12 noon. 
 
BOOKINGS 
The village hall continues to be busy with lots of regular bookings and parties. To 
book the hall contact Victoria McLauchlan 663790 or Kathryn Newton 662749. 
 
VILLAGE CHRISTMAS WEEKEND 
Christmas Carols 
This will once again be held in the village hall on Friday 1st December at 7pm. 
Mulled wine, mince pies etc. will be served and there will be a raffle. 
 
Christmas Tree Extravaganza 
We would like to once again fill the village hall with Christmas trees. The theme this 
year is ‘Television Shows’. Entry is free and no lights please. 
Trees can be taken to the village hall on Thursday 30th November between 6 and 8 
pm or Friday 1st December between 12 noon and 3 pm. 
Trees can be collected after the Christmas weekend on Monday 4th December 
between 6.30 and 8 pm. 
 
Christmas Afternoon 
This will be on Saturday 2nd December from 2pm. There will be refreshments, bingo, 
pass the parcel etc. Ticket numbers will be limited and will be available from Kath 
Newton 01977662749 or Jacqui Burkill 01977662062 between 1st and 29th 
November. It is imperative that we know numbers beforehand so please make sure 
you order your ticket or you may be disappointed. 
 
 
 
 



 
 
WHAT’S ON 
 
BINGO 
There will be a bingo night will be on Wednesday 15th November at 7pm in the 
village hall.  
GIRL GUIDES 
Monday 6.30 – 8.00 pm in the village hall. For ages 10 to 15 years.  
 
 
 
 
 
Useful Contact Numbers 
Police non-emergency                            101 
Yorkshire Water                                      0345828888 
Parish Lighting                                        01609780780 
Flood line                                                08459881188 
North Yorkshire County Council             01609780780 
 
 
 
Selby household waste recycling centre - Canal Road, Selby, YO8 8AG 

Opening times 

April to September - 8.30am to 5pm (open every day except Wednesdays*) 
October to March - 8.30am to 4pm (open every day except Wednesdays*) 
 
 The site is closed every Wednesday, and on 25 and 26 December and 1 January.  
 

 
 
 
 
ITEMS FOR THE NEXT NEWSLETTER 
If you would like an item placed in the next newsletter please send them electronically or by post 
to the Clerk to the Parish Council at the address below by  
22nd January 2018. 
Clerk to the Council        Janet Smith           
                                       19 Water Garth 
                                        Kellington 
                                        DN14 0PA 
Janetsmith.clerk@yahoo.com  
 
  
 
  
 


